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82781 Barbre Road
           

Dexter, OR 97431 USA






Phone: 541-937-3045




Dexterfire21@gmail.com


Dexter Rural Fire Protection District Board of Directors Meeting

Meeting of the Board of Directors 

In person 

October 15, 2024

Call to Order: Chair Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present: 
Directors Bob Holland, Larry Swartz, Tim Strinz

Absent:
Larry Severance, Rich Stronach
Staff: 

Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge
Guests: 
None
Minutes:   The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 17, 2024, Board of Directors meeting.  Director Tm Strinz moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Director Larry Swartz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Financial Review and Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financial statements and pay the districts bills.  Director Tim Strinz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: Reminder of OFDDA conference. President Holland and Director Strinz to attend.
Chief’s Report: 
Staffing: Chief Wooldridge reported that we currently have 1 full-time summer employee and 1 part-time employee.  They are currently on their last weeks respectively. 
Responses: Chief Wooldridge gave report on department responses for the month of September.
Grants: Chief Wooldridge reported that the AFG grant award is out and that all demonstrations from vendors for new air packs are complete.  He hopes to have quotes in and award by the end of October.
Apparatus:  We will be going through wildland apparatus and doing minor fixes.  Adding suspension airbags to C2110 and B2141.
Community: Dexter Fire will be at Pleasant Hill HS for career day and in Lowell for the ‘Every 15 Minutes’ event later this month.
End of Chief’s report.
Unfinished Business: 
IGA for Admin Assistant: Chief Wooldridge explained that he and Chief Smith are working on the small details for the IGA and hope to have something to present at the next board meeting.  
Bank: Chief Wooldridge discussed waiting on a potential move from current bank as we work through the IGA.  At this time both fire districts use the same bank and staying would potentially make more sense and help with a smooth transition.  General discussion supported staying with current bank.  Discussion also included looking into either a refinance of our current loan after the first of the year or paying it off.  No decisions made at this time.
New Business: Chief Wooldridge reported that our Office Administrator officially submitted a letter of resignation.  We currently are covered with help from Pleasant Hill/Goshen Fire and we will continue to work towards an IGA.
Adjournment: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Director Tim Strinz seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
Respectfully submitted,

Larry Wooldridge
Fire Chief
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